


possible. Accurate numbers are required to 
ensure our correct staffing levels. 
 

WORLD TEACHERS’ DAY 
This Friday October 27th is (Australian) 
World Teachers’ Day. This day is a 
wonderful opportunity to draw public 
attention to the important role of teachers 
in our local communities. While 
International World Teachers’ Day is 
actually celebrated on the first Friday in 
October this is usually in the Australian 
school holidays, so Australia celebrates it 
on the last Friday. 
Celebrated in over 100 countries 
worldwide, World Teachers’ Day 
acknowledges the efforts of teachers in an 
increasingly complex, multicultural and 
technological society. It is a day when we 
hope that students, parents and 
communities can show their appreciation 
for the contributions teachers have made 
to the lives of children and their 
communities. Please join me in thanking 
your children’s teachers for their hard 
work, professionalism and commitment to 
your children’s learning. I would also like to 
thank the Governing Council parents and 
Canteen staff who will provide morning tea 
and lunch for staff on Friday. 
 

2017 ANNUAL SCHOOL OPINION 
SURVEYS PROCESS 

We are about to commence the Annual 
School Parent Survey data gathering 
process. The surveys are currently being 
developed and will be ready for distribution 
next week. Parents will be invited to 
participate anonymously via an email 
invitation process. When you receive this 
email, you will be able to access a link to 
the survey. I would encourage you to 
please take the time to participate as the 
feedback provides us with valuable 
information to help inform our planning. 
 
END OF YEAR CONCERT – FORWARD 

NOTICE 
Yes, it is getting close to that time of the 
year again – Concert Time! We are 
beginning to make plans for our End of 
Year Concert and want to urge you all to 

put Wednesday 6th December in your 
diaries. As in previous years, morning and 
afternoon sessions will be offered. Once 
our planning is finalised, invitations that 
will include ticket information will be 
provided to the school community. All 
families will be offered 2 tickets that would 
ordinarily be one for each parent, (this 
includes families where the parents do not 
live together, meaning 1 ticket would be 
offered to each parent). Parents will be 
given a timeframe to take up the offer of 
the 2 tickets. Once that timeframe is 
reached, any tickets that have not been 
taken will be offered for general 
distribution for any families who wish to 
take more. Watch this space for more 
information about Concert coming soon!! 
 

CHANGES TO SCHOOL CARD 
ELIGIBILITY 

The state government is raising the school 
card income threshold from next year to 
help families with the cost of living. This 
means that families with 1 child and a 
gross income of up to $57,870 in the 2016-
17 financial year will be able to apply for a 
school card. Application forms for 2018 will 
be available from schools or 
www.sa.gov.au by the end of the 2017 
school year. 
 

COMING EVENTS 
WORLD TEACHERS DAY AUSTRALIA – 
FRIDAY OCTOBER 27th 
HARD THINKING PARENT OPEN 
DAY/EXPO – THURSDAY NOVEMBER 
2nd 
PUPIL FREE DAY ON FRIDAY 
NOVEMBER 3rd – FOR MODERATION 
IN PREPARATION FOR REPORT 
WRITING 
 

Anne Rathjen 
PRINCIPAL 
 

FUN RUN 
What a fantastic day we had for our CUA 
Fun Run last term. Thank you to the 
parents and supporters who turned up to 
cheer the children around the 600 metre 

http://decd.cmail19.com/t/i-l-odrhdjy-zjdlildyh-h/


course.  Of course many of you also joined 
in and ran or walked.  
For many children it was a chance to get 
out and show that they could stay active 
for 60 minutes with a few breaks. For some 
of our more energetic students it was a 
chance for them to test themselves, 
distance-wise on a tricky course that took 
in a lot of unpaved surfaces. Our best 
recorded was 9.6 km in the hour!  
The children from our 14 classes totalled 
2,403 laps or 1,590.6km. That’s an 
amazing effort!! (Buy Kikuyu lawn! It wears 
well!!) 
When it came to fundraising, our school 
raised $9,925.14. A truly magnificent sum 
of money!!  
The highest individual effort was $711.40. 
This was raised on-line. 
No doubt the Fundraising Committee will 
once again put the Fun Run down as a 
wonderful whole-school event in 2019.  
 
Bruce Norris 
DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 
 

READING CORNER 
Each Newsletter the Early Years Team will 
provide you with strategies to help support 
and encourage your child to read at home. 
These ideas have come from the website 
http://www.readingrockets.org/. This is a 
very useful site offering ideas to get 
children reading from a very young age.  
You can also check out the Parent section 
of our website. 
 

Make Special Books 
Turn reading into something special. 
Take kids to the library, help them get 
their own library card, read with them, 
and buy them books as gifts. Have a 
favourite place for books in your home 
or, even better, put books everywhere. 
 

EARLY YEARS TEAM 
 

SECOND HAND UNIFORM SHOP 
We are bringing it back!!! But we need 
your help....... 
Drop off any school uniforms that your 
children no longer wear or you need to 

clear out and donate to the Second Hand 
Uniform Shop. Just drop the bag of clothes 
in at the front office. 
We are more than happy to accept shorts, 
zipped hoodies/jumpers, polo shirts, hats, 
girls summer dresses/winter pinafores, 
bags, communication folders along with 
grey/maroon pants and skirts/skorts. 
The proceeds from all items sold goes back 
into the school's fundraising funds. 
We are looking at having the Second Hand 
Uniform shop open every Wednesday 
morning straight after school drop off and 
Wednesday afternoons at school pickup 
time for a half an hour each with a 
possibility of opening on Friday's too. We 
are in House 1 which is at the front of the 
school. 
We look forward to receiving your support 
and continuing this. 
 

Many Thanks 
Carolyn 
 

SCHOOL CRICKET 
As Term 4 is now approaching we are now 
getting ready for the 2nd season of school 
cricket. 
First round matches will start at the end of 
week 2 of Term 4. (week commencing 
October 23rd) and will run through until 
Saturday  December 9th . 
Just a reminder that if your child played in 
term 1 they are still registered to finish the 
season in term 4. 
 
Saturday mornings games are  
A Grade yrs 6/7 
B grade yrs 5/6 
Kanga snr  yrs 3 
Kanga Jnr yrs 1 / 2 
Thursday after school 4pm 
C Grade yrs 4 
 
Any new students interested in playing 
please call or text Jessica Chaplin 
0418714810 and I will do my best to fit 
you in a team. 
 
Jessica Chaplin 
CRICKET COORDINATOR 
 

http://www.readingrockets.org/


 
JOEY’S JOURNAL 
 

Be Brave – 
Participate to 
Progress   
 

The second key concept 
in the Play is the Way Program is: ‘Be 
Brave – Participate to Progress’. Classes 
have been looking at how ‘School is about 
stepping bravely into the unknown. The 
unknown is often uncomfortable. The 
braver you are, the more you learn.’ These 
are very familiar concepts in our school 
given our focus over the last 2 years on 
stretch thinking and the learning pit. It is 
great to see the different things that we do 
fit together so well.  
 

We try to make school a place where 
everyone feels safe. This doesn’t mean that 
people have no need for courage. Rather it 
means that people feel safe enough to be 
stretched in their education, and safe 
enough to stretch themselves.  
 

Courage is not the absence of fear, but 
rather the judgement that something else 
is more important than fear – Ambrose 
Redmoon. Here at HCEPS we believe that 
when we have a little bit of courage and 
step out of our comfort zones we are able 
to achieve great things. We are more 
successful learners, we are more creative, 
we are less plagued by perfectionism, our 
confidence grows, and we are better able 
to cope with change.  
 

I encourage you to share with your child 
your experiences of applying stretch 
thinking, how it is useful at home, work, 
etc. Continue talking to your child about 
the challenges they face at school, and in 
life, and how they have benefited from 
these challenges.  
 

Joey, 
PASTORAL CARE WORKER  
at HCEPS on Mondays and Tuesdays  
Joey.Traeger704@schools.sa.edu.au  
 
 

 
  

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

Please see noticeboard for further 
information. 
 

 SCALLYWAGS DISCO –  Lock-in event for Reception 

to Year 7 from 6.30 – 9.00pm Friday 3rd November at 

Hallett Cove Lutheran Church, 20 Ragamuffin Drive, 

Hallett Cove. $5.00 Admission. Drinks and lollies 

available for purchase. 

 VACSWIM – 2nd – 10th January 2018.Register at 

vacswimsa.com.au  

 OCEAN LIVING SURF SCHOOL - Bookings are now 

open for term 4 of 2017 and terms 1 & 2 of 2018 

surfing programs. I incorporate a style of teaching 

where students comment of having the best fun of any 

excursion ever! Surf safety and awareness included in 

lessons with life saving skills. All equipment provided. 

Contact Phil Ball on 0487 921232 or 

bookings@olsurfschool.com.au for any further details. 

 AUSTRALIAN GIRLS CHOIR OPEN DAY All school-

age girls are invited to come along to the AGC Open 

Day to find out more. The Open Day will be held on 

Sunday October 29 and gives girls the opportunity to 

join in a free class and attend an information session. 

Ph. 1800 338 142 for more information or visit 

www.ausgirlschoir.com.au 

 NATIONAL KARATE ACADEMIES – Free Come and 

Try Night. St Martins de Porres School. Juniors 

6.30pm Seniors 7.30pm. Ph 0437 523 913 
 

 

mailto:Joey.Traeger704@schools.sa.edu.au
http://www.ausgirlschoir.com.au/


 
 

VOTE FOR A REJUVINATED OVAL – FUND MY 
NEIGHBOURHOOD!! 

Rejuvenated HCEPS oval to support community use 
 

Would you like to see a rejuvenated HCEPS oval? Governing 
Council does, but needs your help! 
 

Freshening up the school oval (irrigation, facilities etc.) will be 
expensive. So a member of our school community (and 
Governing Council member) has submitted a project idea to 
the South Australian Governments $40 million Fund My 

Neighbourhood program. The project titled “Rejuvenated HCEPS oval to support 
community use” is seeking funding to rejuvenate the turf, upgrade the irrigation and provide 
for new sporting equipment (goals, cricket mat etc). 
 

What can you do? Register and vote to support the project!! The aim of the fund is for local 
people and communities to decide on how to improve their local neighbourhood. So, all of the 
ideas are published on Fund My Neighbourhood website and voting is open from the 18 
October until the 20 November. It’s a little bit of a process, but we hope you can take the time 
to support a great project. 
 

Visit https://fundmyneighbourhood.yoursay.sa.gov.au/voting to find out more and register to 
vote. 
 
 

 

https://fundmyneighbourhood.yoursay.sa.gov.au/voting


 

HALLETT COVE EAST PRIMARY SCHOOL 

2018 CLASS PLACEMENT  

PARENT INPUT FORM 
 

 

Child’s Name: _________________ 2017 Class Teacher: ______________  2018 Year Level:  ____ 
 
Child’s Name: _________________ 2017 Class Teacher: ______________  2018 Year Level:  ____ 
 
Child’s Name: _________________ 2017 Class Teacher: ______________  2018 Year Level:  ____ 
 

I would like the following information considered in relation to my child’s placement for 2018. 
 

Social Needs (self-esteem, confidence, friendships, relationships) 
 

 ________________________________________________________________________  

 ________________________________________________________________________  

 ________________________________________________________________________  

Academic Needs (learning style, special needs) 
 

 ________________________________________________________________________  

 ________________________________________________________________________  

 ________________________________________________________________________  

Emotional / Physical Needs (including any medical concerns etc.) 
 

 ________________________________________________________________________  

 ________________________________________________________________________  

 ________________________________________________________________________  

Other 
 

 ________________________________________________________________________  

 ________________________________________________________________________  

 ________________________________________________________________________  

SECTION B: CHILDREN NOT RETURNING TO HALLETT COVE EAST PS IN 2018 

    My child will not be returning to HCEPS in 2018. 
 

He / She will be transferring to ____________________________________________ 
 

Reason(s):___________________________________________________________ 
 

 ________________________________________________________________________  

Parent / Caregiver’s Signature: ________________________________  Date : ___ / ___ / ___ 
 

Please return in an envelope marked  
Attention: Anne Rathjen by Friday 10th November. 

 
 

 





Reference No: 17MECD2315 

Re: Your Child, Their School, Our Future 

Dear parent or carer, 

As I’m sure you’re keenly aware, education has never been more important 
for the future of our children. 

I would like to reaffirm my commitment to you that South Australian schools 
will receive the funding and support needed to set our children up for life, 
citizenship and success. 

On Sunday we unveiled our new Public Education Action Plan: Your Child, 
Their School, Our Future. We will focus on 5 key areas: 

 giving children a head start by continuing to invest in the early years

 focusing on literacy and numeracy to put the basics first – these skills
are the bedrock of a successful education

 educating students for the jobs of tomorrow as their world will be very
different to ours

 help for every student to achieve their best – recognising that many
factors influence a child’s ability to learn well

 supporting our teachers deliver great results with more help in the
classroom and more opportunities to develop expert skills.

This plan reinforces the priority this state government places on public 
education, including an investment of $2.8 billion on school infrastructure 
improvements since 2002. 

In addition, the state government will invest $30 million to help an extra 
16,000 families on low to middle incomes with the cost of education in public 
schools. 

For more information visit www.yourpublicschool.sa.gov.au. Thank you for 
supporting our public schools and your child’s education. 

Yours sincerely 

Susan Close  
Minister for Education and Child Development 

23 / 10 / 2017 

http://www.yourpublicschool.sa.gov.au/
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